
Trinity Cluster       

 405 South East Street                Cluster Office 
 PO Box 1521            Phone: 563-539-4442 

 Monona, IA 52159   Cluster Website: www.trinitycluster.com  

 

 

 

STATEMENT REGARDING SCRIP PROGRAM 
 

From the St. Patrick Parish Finance Council 

September 28, 2019 

  
On the issue of the SCRIP Account presented at the September 22, 2019, meeting:   

What is disturbing to us is the fact that Father said there was no money taken from this 

account and Dave presented a valid and correct explanation as to why the account appeared 

as it did.  Yet, some people chose to believe a contradictory, untrue, unsubstantiated 

statement, which had implied that Father and Dave both presenting inaccurate data, from a 

source who has since left this organization. 

The Script Account was reconciled on Monday, September 23, 2019, at 8 A.M. 

Cash on hand  $28,104.91 

Inventory  $27,511.00 

Total   $55,615.91  

 

We feel it is time to put these issues behind us and to move forward as a parish and as 

Catholics in proclaiming Christ’s mission. 

 

Rev. Nils de Jesús Hernández, Pastor      Jim Moritz, Chair 

Mary Sass, Cluster Pastoral Council Representative    Dave Sanger 

Twila Dettmann        Bonnie Lange 

 

 

Bruce sent this e-mail on Monday, September 23, 2019 

 

“Looked at the SCRIP bank account this morning.  The amount listed on the financial 

statements that Archdiocesan Finance Auditor prepared for SCRIP included only the bank 

account, not the inventory. Dave was correct last night in his response that inventory could 

very well have been the reason that we showed a loss.  The problem is we don’t have a June 

30, 2018 inventory (at least that anyone can find) and we didn’t do one at June 30 as well.  

Archdiocesan Finance Auditor estimated what that amount should have been, but without an 

actual count could not include it.” 

Bruce D. Frink, CPA 

 

Foot Note From Bruce sent Thursday, September 26, 2019: 

“We did find the June 30, 2018 inventory. Since we didn’t do one at June 30, 2019 it is not 

possible to state with certainty whether an increase in inventory occurred or not, but the fact 

that inventory of SCRIP cards is now higher than the June 2018 figure indicates that Dave 

was most likely correct in his answer.” ~Bruce D. Frink, CPA 
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